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  Note by the President of the Security Council 
 
 

 At its 5674th meeting, held on 24 March 2007 in connection with the item 
entitled “Non-proliferation”, the Security Council adopted resolution 1747 (2007). 

 In paragraph 12 of the resolution, the Security Council requested within 60 
days a further report from the Director General of the International Atomic Energy 
Agency (IAEA) on “whether Iran has established full and sustained suspension of 
all activities mentioned in resolution 1737 (2006), as well as on the process of 
Iranian compliance with all the steps required by the IAEA Board and with the other 
provisions of resolution 1737 (2006) and of this resolution, to the IAEA Board of 
Governors and in parallel to the Security Council for its consideration”. 

 Accordingly, the President hereby circulates the report received today from 
IAEA (see annex). 
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Annex 
 

  Letter dated 23 May 2007 from the Director General of the 
International Atomic Energy Agency to the President of the 
Security Council 
 
 

 I enclose herewith the report requested by the Security Council in resolution 
1747 (2007), which I have submitted today to the Board of Governors of the 
International Atomic Energy Agency. 

 I should be grateful if you would bring this letter and the enclosed report to the 
attention of all members of the Security Council. 
 
 

(Signed) Mohamed ElBaradei 

 

 


